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AFRO-AMERICAN CELEBRATION 
Commemorating Black History Month, the 

Office of Campus Ministries will be spon­
soring another "Afro-American Celebration" 
on Friday, February 10, 1978 at 8 p.m. in 
the S.U.L. Everyone is invited to this 
evening of Afro-American art, food, music, 
dance in a "coffee-house" setting. The 
African Heritage Dancers from Washington 
D.C., will be performing. To help get us 
in the mood that evening the cafeteria will 
be serving "soul food" at dinner. 

LATE NIGHT AT THE MOVIES 
Student Life in cooperation with the 

Library Media Center would like to announce 
a new service. Late night captioned movies 
will be shown Sunday- Thursday over Gallaudet 
Cable Channel 12, beginning at 10 p.m. 
The schedule for each week will be posted 
at various spots on the campus. In addition 
to the scheduled movies, the media center 
will accept requests. If you would like 
to see a particular movie or show all you 
need to do is call the media room at TTY 
#516 and give them your request. 

Once again, this new service is now 
operational, and it provides for the media 
center to stay open until 1:00 a.m. We 
hope you can make use of this service. 
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AAAS ANNUAL MEETING TO BE HELD 
The American Association for the 

Advancement of Science will hold its 
Annual Meeting at the Shoreham and Sheraton 
Park Hotels from February 12 - 17. "Science 
and Technology: New Tools, New Dimensions" 
is the theme of this 144th AAAS Annual 
Meeting. Some 140 symposia will cover such 
topics as: prospects for life in the universe, 
recent extremes in weather, science education 
of deaf students and the high school class 
of 1972. There will be a film fair, 
scientific exhibits and tours-- to list a 
few other activities. The entire meeting 
will be accessible to handicapped people. 

For further information call 467-4497. 

ENERGY CONSERVATION FROM JIM HULL 
"If you detect drafts around windows 

and doors, your home may need caulking and 
weatherstripping. Installing these materials 
is easy to do yourself, and a 10% savings 
in annual energy costs can be realized in 
the average house (with 12 windows and two 
doors). 

"You'll save heating energy in your home 
if you keep your fireplace damper closed 
unless you have a fire going. An open 
damper in a 48 inch square fireplace can 
let up to 8% of your heat out the chimney." 

SALES! t 111 PANEL DISCUSSION WITH DEAF CONSUMERS PLANNED 
-- Need a second refrigerator? Gina Oliva Sandy Rakitt, instructor of the course 
has an apartment sized refrigerator for sale, Reverse Interpreting II, is holding a panel 
(3'x 5'), white; very good condition. Freezer of deaf consumers of interpreter services 
is good-sized. Priced at $100.00. If you on February 9, 1978 in the S.U.L. This 
are interested contact Gina at x620 (v & TTY). panel will provide a "laboratory" experience 
-- The Graduate Dean's office has an attractive for her students by involving all deaf 
surplus steno chair for sale. If you would participants. Her students will be respon-
like to see it, stop by 151 HMB or call x547. sible for reversing each panelist. All 
The chair will go to the highest bidder. interested interpreters and deaf people are 

invited to attend this three hour session to 
be held from 6-9p.m. and the floor will be 
open for questions. Panelists include Rex 
Lowman, Mike Kemp, Nick Konesky, Al Cauthen, 
Hortense Auerbach, Gil Eastman, Jim Maher, 
Art Roehrig and Vic Galloway. 



POSITIONS AVAILABLE 
SECRETARY I: Audiology and Speech 
SAFETY & SECURITY OFFICER: Dept. of 

Security 
WOMEN'S VARSITY TENNIS COACH: Phys~ Ed. 

& Athletics 
RECEPTIONIST/CLERK TYPIST: Residence 

Programs 
PROGRAMMER/ANALYST: Accounting 
MEN'S VARSITY TENNIS COACH: Phys. Ed. 

& Athletics 
SYSTEMS ELECTRONIC TECHNICIAN (MSSD): 

Educational Technology 
SECRETARY I (REG. TEMP.): KDES 
CLERK TYPIST: Computer Ctr. 
ELECTRICAL ENGINEER: PP-Central Util. 
SECRETARY II: Admissions & Records 
FACILITIES & EQUIPMENT COORDINATOR: KDES 
SYSTEMS ELECTRONIC TECHNICIAN: MSSD 
CLERK TYPIST: Washburn Arts Building 
CLERK TYPIST (2 Days a Week): English Dept. 
CLERK TYPIST: New Student Summer Programs 
ASSISTANT GROUNDS SUPERVISOR: PP-Grounds 
INSTRUCTOR: College Preparatory Mathematics 
SUPERVISING TEACHERS: MSSD 
INSTRUCTOR: Dept. of Romance Languages 

GALLAUDET COLLEGE IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY 
EMPLOYER/EDUCATIONAL INSTITUTION. PROGRAMS 
AND SERVICES OFFERED BY GALLAUDET COLLEGE 
RECEIVE SUBSTANTIAL FINANCIAL SUPPORT FROM 
THE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION AND 
WELFARE. 

WANT TO GO SKIING????? 
A skiing trip to Blue Knob, Pa., is 

being planned for the weekend of March 3. 
If you are interested in joining this trip 
which is planned with friends from G.A.O. 
please contact Gina Oliva, x629. The cost 
of the trip will be $75.00 per person, this 
will include everything except the lift 
ticket. 

ESDM GIRLS' TOURNEY COMING UP 
The second annual Eastern Schools for 

the Deaf Athletic Association Girls' Basket­
ball tournament will be held at "MSSD on 
February 23-25. Combination tickets for all 
games are $7.00. Tickets are available 
from Paul Steinberger at MSSD. For more 
ticket info call x864. 

AMONG OURSELVES 
--Marty Minter will be giving a speech on 
the Gallaudet Sports Program at a meeting of 
the Greater Washington Area Boy Scouts of 
America on Monday, February 27, at the 
University United Methodist Church. 
--Two new appointments have been made 
recently in the Sensory Communications Lab. 
Eugene Herbert was appointed as Electronic 
Engineer and Lisa Holden as Research Asst. 
--James Pickett traveled to Omaha, Neb., 
January 20, where he served on the Advisory 
Board for the Boys Town Institute for Com­
municative Disorders in Children. On 
February 13, he will present a series of 
three lectures including results of the 
research on impaired hearing at SCRL, 
at University College, London, England. 
--The Physical Plant is pleased to announce 
that Gregg Reynolds has accepted the position 
to coordinate all construction related 
activities for the College. Gregg is 
located on the third floor of the Central 
Utilities Building; telephone ext. 734 (v), 
and 515 (TTY). 
--Rita Domingue, Coordinator of Interpreter 
Training Program, and Mike Kemp, Coordinator 
of Division of Sign Language Training and 
Services, went to Cleveland, Ohio, to 
conduct a workshop on reverse interpreting 
during the snowy weekend of January 13 & 14. 
Despite the fact that Cleveland had several 
major snowstorms prior and during the 
workshop there were about seventy participants 
who attended. The outcome of the workshop 
was very good. 
--"Education of the Deaf at Gallaudet College: 
A Unique Experience" will be one of the 
presentations at the Feb. 21-23 conference 
of the National Association of Laboratory 
Schools in Chicago. The presenters will be 
Doin Hicks, Robert Davila, Bill Marshall, 
Philip Schmitt, David Tweedie, Ramon Rodriguez 
and Roz Rosen. The Pre-College Programs will 
also have their exhibit system at the 
conference, which is concurrent with the 
convention of the American Association 
of Colleges for Teacher Education. 

ON THE GREEN is published each week by the 
Office of Alumni and Public Relations for 
the faculty and staff of Gallaudet College. 
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